
UN-Habitat inaugurates Bab Sinjar Housing Complex with senior government officials

More than 4600 vulnerable households from Syrian 
refugees received HLP claim certificates
Under the project “Safeguarding Housing, Land and Property 
(HLP) rights of Syrian refugees in Iraq, UN-Habitat finalized the 
first phase of the project by registering and distributing 4,684 
claim certificates to vulnerable affected Syrian Refugees.  

 

Dr. Erfan Ali, ROAS Regional Representative, visited Iraq in 
the occasion of the inaugural ceremony of the Bab Sinjar 
Housing Complex. Built with funding from the Government 
of Japan, the complex comprises of a total of 9 buildings 
and 324 apartments that have been allocated to displaced 
people from the Old City of Mosul. During its inauguration 
ceremony, senior representatives of the Government of Iraq 
spoke about the significance of such a project in offering 
dignified housing solutions for very vulnerable citizens 
affected by the conflict and praised the role of the local 
authorities in providing the necessary infrastructure. After 
the ribbon-cutting ceremony, invitees walked through the 
complex and met with some of the families who are eligible 
for one of the new apartments. At the end of the ceremony, 
keys were handed over to the respective beneficiaries’ 
representatives.
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Celebrating Europe Day by organizing different 
events with communities
On 9 May, UN-Habitat teams in Ninewa governorate 
celebrated Europe Day by organising a community planting 
event in Ayadiah, Tel Afar District, led by 26 female trainees, 
and a youth sports match in Al Yarmouk Park in Mosul 
aimed at bringing visibility to the generous support of the 
EU, thanks to which thousands of young people living in 
areas deeply affected by the recent conflict can safely play 
in well maintained and equipped public open spaces.
On 12 May, UN-Habitat in Basra celebrated Europe Day by 
organizing a cleanup campaign with community leaders 
and youth volunteers in the Jurf Al Melah neighbourhood of 
the Shatt Al Arab district that increased the visibility of the 
support of the European Union for creating employment in 
the provision of basic services and waste management in 
three underserved areas.

UN-Habitat would like to thank the following partners 
for their generous contributions: European Union, 
Government of Japan, the United States of America, 
Iraq UNDAF Trust Fund, Germany, Iraq Ministry of 
Planning, Alwaleed Philanthropies, Kuwait Relief 
Society, Iraq Humanitarian Fund, and France.
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